

(Infinitives) object of a verb

- An infinitive is a verbal consisting of to + a verb, and it acts like a subject, direct object, subject complement, adjective, or adverb in a sentence. It functions differently from verbs and it acts as a noun, adjective, or adverb.
- A noun can be a person, place, or thing. When used as a subject or direct object in a sentence, an infinitive phrase acts as a noun. The subject assumes the role of a verb, whereas the direct object is the receiver of the action of a verb.

Example

Do you **swear to tell** the whole truth?

Many people **struggle to get** a better social status.

I **learned to bake** a cake from my grandmother.

Sarah decided to major in psychology in university.

She will arrange to have an interview next week.

HIG 600-2_231108.indd 4 2023. 11. 8. 오전 10:26

Grammar Exercise for Reading

	nd and correct errors in the sentence. If the sentence is without raw O.	ut errors,
1. 	Most of the members agreed to not spending too much on buying food.	
	We expect seeing further improvement in this coming year.	
3.	Many people want to visit places they dreamed of.	
	That logistics service company to promised to delivered within 48 hours.	
5. 	Jack can't afford to buying a car on his current salary.	
6.	The company will proceed to building another laboratory.	
7. —	Eva refused to answer questions about her personal finances.	
8.	. What does Mr. Walker offer to doing? →	
🗘 Is	the underlined 'to-infinitive' used as an object of a verb? Choo	se O or X.
1.	Don't negelect to lock the door when you leave.	(O/X)
2.	To build a sandcastle with your friends is fun.	(O/X)
3.	Did he promise to the contest on time?	(O/X)
4.	. I was surprised to find him carry all these names with him.	(O/X)
5.	. The most important rule is to repsect each other.	(O/X)
	The how managed to road a heak written in Cormony	(O/X)
6.	. The boy managed <u>to read</u> a book written in Germany.	(0///)
	. We pretended to be dead when the enemy attacked.	(O/X)

2023. 11. 8. 오전 10:26

0

Unit 11 Difference between Cool and Bad

The movie was so vivid that we could almost feel the hot breath of the huge terrible four-headed snake as it stalked its prey. We all sat wide-eyed without daring to move. I saw a couple of people in the audience put their hands over their eyes. I pretended to be brave and not to look away. Then, in an instant, the hero got the girl and the giant snake was killed. We all cheered. "Awesome!" Ali shouted. (a)

Ali was the coolest guy in our school and he joined us today. ★ He played on a club soccer team, and he also had a guitar. "You want to go eat?" I asked my friend Greg. "I don't know. Hey, Ali, what do you think?" when Greg asked, Ali had a sly look in his eye. "You know that other movie we planned to watch, Rodent Extreme?" Ali asked. "It's such perfect timing. That showing is just starting over in the next theater." "Cool!" Greg said. (b) ■

"Tom, you in?" Ali asked. I checked the money in my pocket, but I didn't have enough money for the movies. "No, I'm broke. I can't **afford to buy** the ticket." I told him. "Who's paying?" Ali laughed. "We're already inside the complex. That means we can sneak into other movies all the time." Greg urged me to answer immediately. I hesitated. "Are you chicken?" Ali teased. "No..." I couldn't **refuse to do** it. "Then let's go!" I didn't want to be **left out**, and I did want to see that movie, too. Ali said proudly that he did this all the time. We all hurried in and jumped in our seats. "All right! Rodent Extreme!" Ali boasted as the lights went down.(c) ■

But, then, a theater manager came in, searching for someone. We heard the manager calling, "Psst! Hey, you!" We didn't dare to turn to look. "Let me see your ticket," the manager said. "I, uh, I lost $\star it$," a voice said. Keeping my head low, I **attempted to turn** back ever so slightly. The voice came from our friend John, who sat behind us. "Lost it? I don't think so," the manager said.

© MichiganBori Press 2023

Unit 01 | Difference between Cool and Bad

"You need to come with me." While John followed the manager out of the dark theater, my heart was pounding in my ears but Ali laughed out loud. "The guy missed all of us!" Ali sat up and looked around at us, as if he **expected to be** congratulated. I didn't know what to do. Should I leave? I felt terrible, but Ali didn't seem to care.

I can't remember the rest of Rodent Extreme. The next day, Ali bragged about it but I didn't think it was cool. To tell the truth, I didn't think Ali was cool anymore, either. (d) ■



Unit 01 | Difference between Cool and Bad

Vocabulary	
■ vivid[adj]	producing powerful feelings or strong impression Memories of that evening were still vivid .
■ urge[v]	to try earnestly or persistently to persuade someone to do something People are urged to avoid direct exposure to the sun.
sneak[v]	to move or go in a furtive or stealthy manner The four of them were supposed to meet to sneak into a neighbor's yard.
• hesitate[v]	to pause before saying or doing something You mustn't hesitate to grab an opportunity if it presents itself.
• boast[v]	to talk with an excess of pride, especially about oneself The girl of good connections used to boast of her background.
attempt[v]	to try; undertake Do not attempt to repair the equipment without the manual.
■ instant[n]	an extremely short period of time Her mood had changed in an instant .
complex[n]	a group of buildings, apartments, etc., that are located near each other and used for a particular purpose My grandparents live in an apartment complex for elderly people.
■ refuse[v]	to be unwilling to do something Many citizens refused to obey the new law.
■ brag[v]	to say something in a boastful manner He bragged that he was sure of victory.

Reading Comprehension

- [1~3] Write T if statements are true or F if statements are false according to the story.
- 1. The huge snake appeared in the movie.
- 2. Tom was not persuaded to watch Rodent Extreme.
- 3. The theater manager was inside the room.
- **4.** Reorder the sentences to make a full summary of the story.
 - a. Ali wanted to watch another movie in the next theater.
 - b. Ali didn't tell the truth, which Tom was disappointed with.
 - **C**. The movie had a great impact because everyone could feel the movie.
 - ${\tt d}.$ Theater manager caught John inside the theater.
 - e. Ali convinced his friends to come with him to watch the movie for free
- **5.** What does **★**he in paragraph 2 refers to?
 - a. Greg

b. Tom

C. Ali

d. John

- 6. What does ★it in paragraph 4 refer to?
 - a. head

b. ticket

C. voice

d. manager

Unit 01 | Difference between Cool and Bad

7. Examine the four **■**s in the story. Where is the best place for the following sentence?

He wondered why Ali told him about that.

- a. 1st square
- b. 2nd square
- **c.** 3rd square
- d. 4th square
- 8. Who was thought to be the coolest guy in school?
 - a. Ali
 - b. Tom
 - C. Greg
 - d. John
- **9.** Why did Tom refuse to see Rodent Extreme at first?
 - a. He didn't agreed with Ali.
 - b. He didn't want to sneak into other movies.
 - ${\bf C}.$ He didn't have enough money to see the movie.
 - d. None of the above
- 10. The word wide-eyed in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to
 - a. bored
 - b. focused
 - C. expected to
 - d. exhausted

Unit 01 | Difference between Cool and Bad

- 11. The phrase left out in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to
 - a. escaped
 - b. filled
 - C. excluded
 - d. remained
- 12. What is NOT true according to the story?
 - a. Tom was so absorbed in first movie that he couldn't notice anything.
 - b. Ali is a skilled soccer player and plays on a club team.
 - **C**. Ali suggested sneaking into another movie after watching the first one.
 - d. John was getting caught by the staff.
- 13. What is true according to the story?
 - **a**. Tom thought Ali was still cool for not getting caught by the theater manager.
 - b. Ali paid for the movie called Rodent Extreme.
 - **C.** There was a hero that saved a girl and killed the giant snake in Rodent Extreme.
 - d. Ali started laughing as soon as the theater manager was out of view.
- 14. According to the passage, why did Tom decide to watch the second movie?
- **15.** According to the passage, how did Tom feel when John followed the manager?

Unit 01 | Difference between Cool and Bad

CHECK LIST V	
Video Lecture	
☐ Have you watched the video lecture at least 2 times before the class?	
☐ Have you watched the video lecture after the class?	
? Vocabulary	
☐ Did you study the vocabulary listed next to the reading passage?	
☐ Did you review what you got wrong on this unit's test?	
≜ Grammar	
☐ Have you understood the points of this unit's Grammar Exercise?	
☐ Have you answered the questions on the Grammar Exercise?	
☐ Please review what you got wrong. Did you understand why you got wro	ng?
Reading Comprehension	
☐ Have you read the stories carefully?	
☐ Have you answered all the questions on this unit's reading comprehensi	on?
☐ Did you figure out all of the exact reasons (or supporting details) for each question's answers?	h
☐ Please review what you got wrong. Did you understand why you got wro	ong?
Teacher Signature—Parent Signat	

HIG 600-2_231108.indd 12 2023. 11. 8. 오전 10:26